Vernon Township Historic Preservation Commission Meeting Minutes for March 6, 2025

The meeting was called to order by the Chairwoman at 7:08 PM at the Vernon Municipal building.

Chairwoman VanBlarcom Permunian read the Statement of Compliance

Flag Salute

Roll Call by Chairwoman

Jodi White Bearstler absent

Lee Clancy present

Lisaann VanBlarcom Permunian present

Janet Redyke present

Jamie Rickey absent

Harris Soloman present

Introduction of new secretary, Debbie Coulson

Approval of February 6th, 2025, minutes. The minutes were not completed at this time.

Open meeting to the Public, the motion was made by Lee Clancy, second by Janet Redyke.

No public comment

Closed meeting to the Public, the motion was made by Lee Clancy, second by Janet Redyke.

Old Business:

Hinchman Rickey Farm: Jamie Rickey was not in attendance at the meeting to give details.

Vernon Train Station: Harris Soloman checked it out and will bring background information at our next meeting. He needs to speak to Jodi about this for more information. Harris Soloman is willing to look through all

the information in storage, but he still needs Jodi's help. Harris Soloman made the motion to look into all the information and report back to Commission, Lee Clancy seconded the motion. All in favor.

Stewart House: Lisaann VanBlarcom Permunian read information of the house including architectural evidence including a wall dating into the 1790s to 1830s. (Also a belt buckle, pocket watch frame)

Lisaann VanBlarcom Permunian made the motion to accept the application, Lee Clancy seconded the motion. All in favor.

Land Use Board applications: Nothing of Historic Significance.

Harris Soloman wanted an update of the Playboy Club. Lisaann VanBlarcom Permunian said that we stopped this as a Commission and agreed not to move forward with move forward with it.

Mayor Rossi discussed his findings and said that there was nothing historic about the Old Playboy Club structure.

Lee Clancy made the motion to adjourn the meeting, second by Janet Redyke.

All in favor.

Respectfully submitted by:

Debbie Coulson

Secretary